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Upon completion of the HPC's Notice of M

Acadia healthcare is a leading provider of behavioral healthcare services in the United States
through a network of facilities that offer multiple levels of care for various behavioral health and
substance abuse disorders.
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Acadia Healthcare
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Franklin TN 37067
acadiahealthcare.com

Chris Howard
EVP, General Counsel and Secretary

615-861-7303
chris.howard@acadiahealthcare.com
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MATERIAL CHANGE NARRATIVE

DEVELOPMENT OF THE MATERIAL CHANGE

Acadia Healthcare Company together with Tufts Medicine, through Acadia Middlesex JV Holdings, LLC,
will form a limited liability company that will construct, own and operate a new psychiatric hospital in
Malden, Massachusetts. The area of the Commonwealth of Massachusetts is underserved with respect to
acute psychiatric care services. Capital contributions, allocations and distributions will be made in
accordance with ownership percentages as indicated in any governing documents. The goal of this
proposed Material Change is to increase access to high-quality, specialized, acute behavioral health care
services in the communities served by Acadia Healthcare. It is believed that the establishment and
operation of a new psychiatric hospital will add to and enhance the existing services in the community,
thereby increasing access to high quality, behavioral health services for which there is an acute need in the
communities served by Acadia Healthcare and other providers.

Acadia Healthcare does not anticipate that the Material Change will have a negative effect on
reimbursement rates. The establishment of a psychiatric hospital will increase access to needed
services for vulnerable patient populations by adding additional psychiatric services and programs
as well as capacity to the existing services in the communities served. The building of an additional
psychiatric hospital will allow acute care facilities and emergency departments to transfer their
patients in need of inpatient psychiatric care, with the assurance that such setting is the most
appropriate and of high quality. This will not only benefit the vulnerable populations served by the
psychiatric hospital but provide significant benefit, in the form of increased access, to the
surrounding communities.

At present Acadia Healthcare and its members are evaluating potential Material Changes to be
effective within the next 12 months and will provide any required filings to appropriate government
agencies in the event of such changes.

Acadia Healthcare will provide any notices and filings with other government agencies as may be
request in support of the Material Change.
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